
General Club Procedures/Policies 
 

Insurance 
 

On organised trips (usually listed on the club website “Forum” under “Coaching & Training”) members 

will be covered by the Club’s “Public Liability” (third party) insurance.   

 

If you are intending to paddle on other occasions we recommend that you either:  

 Take out “Public Liability” Insurance for canoeing. 

or 

 Join British Canoeing (Canoe England/BCU) membership includes “Public Liability” insurance. 

 

Note (Extract from Canoe England Website) – “The Canoe England insurance scheme covers 

affiliated clubs and members, coaches, officials, volunteers and paid employees who have a claim 

made against them for any wrongful act or omission which causes injury, property damage or 

financial loss to someone else.” 

 

 

Club Nights at the Hand & Dagger 

 
Club Members You can borrow a boat and other equipment from the lock-up and take it on the canal.  

When you get off the water you should return everything to the lock up, Please do not leave things on the 

floor of the lock up for someone else to sort out for you instead put it back where you found it. 

 

Non-Members Can only borrow equipment on the come and try nights and must be escorted on the 

water by one of the clubs designated coaches/assistants. 

 

Note regarding Insurance:  Only people who are paddling with one of the clubs designated 

coaches/assistants are covered by the club’s insurance.   

 

 

Borrowing & Taking Away Equipment  

 
As a club member you are entitled to make use of the clubs extensive stock of boats and kit which is stored 

in the green container at the rear of the Hand & Dagger. This is usually opened around 6.30pm on Club 

nights for members use.  

 
Should you wish to borrow and take away equipment (e.g. for a club trip) this must be booked in advance 

by emailing the Quartermaster.  quartermaster@ribblecanoeclub.co.uk   

 

Requests should be made at least 24 hours before collection or sooner if possible to avoid disappointment 

on busy weekends. Equipment will be available for collection on a Tuesday evening and should be 

returned the following Tuesday unless otherwise agreed with the Quartermaster.   

  

You are responsible for returning any equipment you borrow into the container. Only one boat per 

member. Equipment must not be removed from the lock up without permission form the Quartermaster – if 

nothing else another member may have booked it out and be collecting it later. 

 

Note: If you notice that anything is not in good working order then please advise the quartermaster. 

 

Signature 
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